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               Epsom Garden Society: February 2019  
               Newsletter:  Margaret Haslam 01372 724138, 3 Elm Grove Epsom KT18 7LZ
                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168
Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or just tell me when you see me at the meeting.
Jill Farnham and Keith Lewis have been appointed new Honorary Members of our Society. Many thanks to them for all they have done for us.
Dates for your diary: Spring Show 23rd March, Summer Show 22nd June and Autumn Show 14th September. 

Cathy Flitter, our new Show Secretary, writes:  With this newsletter you will be receiving your Show Schedule for 2019 – 2020.  Please try to find time to have a really good look at it, as there has been a huge amount of work by many people, in particular Jill Farnham, our Show Secretary for the past eight years, to ensure that this is a schedule that will appeal to as many of our members as possible.  

A massive thank you to Jill for her commitment, hard work and inspirational ideas!  We very much hope that she will continue to be a big part of Epsom Garden Society for many years to come.  We have been very lucky to receive advertising support from a number of our regular contributors, as well as some new members.  In particular, F Giles, Ashtead Park Garden Centre, Chessington Garden Centre and Rosebery Manor have again been very generous in their support, without which this Schedule could not be produced.  The Old Moat Garden Centre has seen many changes in the past couple of years, but have continued to offer their support and of course that all-important 10% discount on plants for Epsom Garden Society members!

The schedule for our three annual Shows contains some really exciting classes for Juniors, so if you have children, grandchildren or are involved in teaching, please contact us for details of some of the classes.  Our photography section, which has increased in popularity with the greater ease of producing quality photographs, has a great selection for you to try at the Spring Show: ‘Signs of Spring/ Four legged friend/ On the Horizon and Colourful Designs’, should really get your creative juices flowing – do have a go at entering, even if you have never tried before!  I would put in a big plea here…..I have NEVER run an EGS Show before…please, please try and get your entries in by 8pm on Thursday 21st March at the very latest – I CANNOT COPE WITH LATE ENTRIES!!

What I really love about Epsom Garden Society and the reason I have agreed to take on such a huge role, is the welcome I received when I first attended EGS shows (my thanks to David Haslam and, sadly missed, Colin Wood); the thought that anyone can have a go, however inexperienced; and the massive amount of fun to be gained from membership of this great Society.  

Don’t let it die out for want of support. In your diary right now, please put Saturday 23rd March and, if you are feeling really generous, Friday 22nd March at 5pm to help me with setting everything up! Many thanks and looking forward to seeing everyone then.  

PS.  If you have any queries/would like to offer your help OR put some entries in, then please contact me on catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com.  
Sad news: two old friends of the Garden Society have died recently, Sheila Jack was a road rep. and helped Patience with the Raffle at Shows for many years, and Colin Wood was our President a few years ago and also ran our trading hut and was even putting out the chairs as usual for our meeting in December. Our condolences are sent to Mary and her family. Colin is remembered fondly by us all, particularly Cathy Flitter who was feeling stressed by clamouring children, as she helped set up a Flower Show, and Colin kindly offered to give them a ride round the car park in the back of his pick-up  truck. They had a wonderful time and talked about it for ages. The Society has made a donation to the Alzheimer’s Society in Colin’s name.
Would anyone like to organise outings for us? We would like two local outings, on different days of the week, evenings or afternoons, perhaps private visits to yellow book gardens, that people would get to with their own transport. These have been very popular in previous years. There would be no need to join the committee. If you would like to do this, please phone Heather Martindale, 07840 297077. 

Also Steve and Pat Roebuck would love to hear from a volunteer who would take Newsletters round when the regular road rep. is away on holiday. At the moment they deliver them themselves, but have their own rounds to do and help would be lovely. Please phone Steve, 0208 394 2168 if you can help.
On Tuesday 25th June 2019 our Secretary Susan Anderson is arranging an outing to RHS Hyde Hall in Essex. No cost details yet but please save the day. It will be for the cost of the coach only as we are allowed a free visit to an RHS garden as part of our membership fee, and this one is rather a long way for an individual trip.

Back in December Elaine Middleton came to demonstrate ‘Christmas Floral Designs’ to a packed hall. Audrey Simpson writes: In my introduction I reminded the meeting that Elaine, in addition to the  spectacular designs she had made for many local and national events, had very kindly judged the flower arrangement exhibits at our Flower Shows on twelve occasions during the last fifteen years. For her demonstration Elaine showed us some of her designs for Christmas.  Firstly, a front door wreath made with just pussy willow stems, cotton balls and one spray of red hypericum berries – simple but effective.   Next she made two similar designs – using a supermarket bunch - in the continental style suitable for, say,  a side table.  To give height she included bundles of glittered dyed ting ting which toned with some of the roses in the bunch. Each arrangement had two bundles of ting ting - repetition gives impact she said - and she said each rose head should not be at the same level as another one, nor equally spaced.   For the foliage groundwork she used several different shapes, sizes and textures, including pittosporum, prunus lusitanica (Portuguese laurel) and an unnamed evergreen. She cautioned against using candles alongside ting ting. Next she made a bunch, suitable for a gift perhaps, using a single mahonia stem with yellow flowers as a bouquet holder. Around the centre of the stem she grouped red roses, red carnations, red spray carnations, a large yellow chrysanthemum stem and bicolour red and yellow chrysanthemums. Small gold bells were attached to the ends of the mahonia leaves. A second similar bouquet had been prepared earlier. Her last design was a table centre using a circle of floral foam in a plastic base.  She had covered three sections with flat green leaves secured with twinkly wire and decorative pins.  In the three intervening spaces she placed eucalyptus leaves sprayed silver, dyed and sprinkled fir cones attached to a stick, short white roses – at differing heights -  and silver sprayed asparagus fern which “sheltered” the roses. All the designs, plus another spare bunch, were raffled after the delicious refreshments provided by Cathy and Margaret. 
Our next meeting will be about ‘Pruning’ with Mark Dobell at 8pm on 18th March. 

This will be at St Barnabas Church Hall, Temple Road, Epsom KT19 8HA and starts at 8pm. Plenty of parking behind the hall.
Open Gardens Group: John Lucking will be putting together the Open Garden Group programme during early March.  The Open Garden Group is a group of EGS members who like to visit each other’s gardens.  If you would like to join the group, you would be welcome as a visitor, and even more welcome if you are prepared to open your garden for the group for a few hours in the spring or summer.  John contacts the group members mainly by email, so please let him have your email address, or at least your phone number, if you want to be included.  All existing group members will be contacted automatically, so existing members only need to let him know if they have changed their email addresses.  John’s contact details are john.lucking@outlook.com, tel. 01372 722843.

Ewell Horticultural Association invite us to their AGM and free talk on 12th March 2019. Ian Clemens will talk about ‘Land of the Giant Vegetables’, which is a look to see what we can grow at home but can’t buy in the shops. AGM at 7.30pm then talk at 8pm at Bourne Hall.

Alpine Garden Society: On the 5th February Colin Jones will talk about ‘Gardens of Japan’. Doors open 7.15 for 7.45 start of talk. Visitors very welcome, £1. Christchurch Hall, Christchurch Road. Epsom KT19 8NE. 
Daffodils are out on the A3 roundabout. Spring is nearly here!                                  Best wishes Margaret

